City of Taylor, North Dakota – January 08, 2024
The regular City Council meeting was called to order by Mayor Rebel at 6:00 PM.
Council Members present: Daryl Jurgens, Mark Sloop, Melissa Gjermundson, and Chase Hanson 
Councilman Jurgens moved to approve the agenda, seconded by Councilman Sloop. Motion carried.
The Council reviewed the December 11 regular city council meeting minutes. Councilman Sloop moved to approve the minutes, seconded by Councilman Hanson. Motion carried.
The Council reviewed the December 14 special city council meeting minutes. Councilman Sloop moved to approve the minutes, seconded by Councilman Hanson. Motion carried.

No visitors.

Old Business:
City Auditor Lisa Aune and the council discussed updates on the projects under Moore Engineering (e.g. budget and payment options). Further discussion is needed on the next city council meeting.

New Business: 
Councilwoman Gjermundson moved to accept Dakota Community Bank as City of Taylor’s official depository, seconded by Councilman Sloop. Motion carried.

Portfolios:
Rebel/Hanson: Regarding the Opera House water leak, the council decided to call first the insurance company and let them know about the damage in the building.
Gjermundson: None
Jurgens: None
Sloop: Went to the Opera House to check the problem and will be coordinating with the insurance company and service company to fix the damage.

Auditor’s Report:
December Financial Report – Councilwoman Gjermundson moved to approve the December Financial Report, seconded by Councilman Jurgens. Motion carried.
Bills to be paid – Councilwoman Gjermundson moved to approve December bills to be paid, seconded by Councilman Hanson. Motion carried.
Past due invoices- None

Correspondence: Mayor Rebel will take care of one correspondence from City Auditor Lisa Aune.
The council discussed that all events in and for the city should have an approval from the council. City Auditor Lisa Aune will look at other city’s guidelines regarding holding events.
Election packets were distributed among city council members.
Next City council meeting will be on February 12, 2024, at 6:00PM.
Councilwoman Gjermundson moved to adjourn the meeting at 7:16PM, seconded by Councilman Sloop. Motion carried.


______________________					_____________________
Mayor Ross Rebel						 Nina Wolf, Secretary

